
 February 2021 Newsletter 

École J. S. McCormick School 

M o n t h  A t  a  G l a n c e  

Feb 3rd: Global School Play Day & World Read Aloud Day 

Feb 5th: PD Day  

Feb 15th-19th: No School for Students  

Feb 24th: Pink Shirt Day 

Feb 25th: Online School Council Meeting @ 7:15pm 

Feb 26th: Jersey Day! 

Thank you so much for all your vigilance with following protocols 

at home. Staff, students, and parents/guardians all deserve big   

appreciation for keeping COVID out as best we can.  

The students have been coming to school bundled right up in the 

cold weather now. Thank you parents and guardians for making 

sure they are dressed for winter. Being dressed properly means 

the children can enjoy one of the best things about being            

Canadian - the snow! 
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R e g i s t r a t i o n  

Kindergarten Registration is now open online! 

ÉJSMS is a dual-track school that is proud to offer programs in  both 

English & French Immersion. 

The choice is yours: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

To Register:  • Register online - click the link on our website! 

• Students must be 5yrs old as of December 31st, 2021 to         
register  

• A copy of the student’s birth certificate is required to complete 
the registration process  

If your child is currently enrolled in the Bright Futures 4 Year Old Program and 

you would like them to enroll into our Kindergarten Program, a registration 

form needs to be submitted. To register - please login to your Parent Portal    

account. Click on “School Engage” on the bottom left, select your student’s 

name, and fill out the 2021/2022 Returning Student Registration form.  

English:  

Mon/Wed Full Days  

Tues/Thurs Full Days 

French Immersion:  

Mon - Thurs Mornings 
*wait list*  

Mon - Thurs Afternoons 

*Kindergarten classes may be required to attend on the occasional Fridays as well* 



W C P S  D i v i s i o n  I n f o r m a t i o n  

Dual Instruction 
  
COVID-19 cases have skyrocketed in Alberta. While Alberta teachers 
are taking every precaution available to them to make classrooms safe 
for themselves and their students, some families are choosing not to 
send their children to in-person classes, even if they are not under 
quarantine orders. This can create a very challenging teaching            
environment, and many teachers are left wondering if they should be 
expected to plan both online and in-person lessons for those students 
who quarantine or whose parents refuse to send them to school. 
  
Teachers cannot be expected to separately plan lessons for, instruct or 
assess both students in the classroom and those who choose to obtain 
their learning exclusively at home. In situations where students are    
unable to return to school, the schools will need to work with parents 
to find alternative delivery methods for these students. Direct              
instruction augmented by student completion of tasks outside         
classroom attendance can be accommodated. Just like students who 
miss school for illness and vacation, teachers should be prepared to 
send home curricular activities or assignments arising from direct       
instruction as much as they would in those instances. Teachers need to 
plan for in-school instruction. An expectation to plan fully for both       
in-person and online instruction would be an unacceptable increase in 
expectations and workload for teachers. 
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World Read Aloud Day “calls global attention 
to the importance of reading aloud and shar-
ing stories.” When we connect our     students 

through Skype, Google Hangouts, or other 
web tools, they experience the power of the 
read aloud and realize that they are connect-
ed with a bigger world that is both the same 
and different from them. By connecting our 

voices through reading aloud, we are reading 
on behalf of the 758 million people who can-

not read.  

S c h o o l  C o u n c i l  u p d a t e  

Hot Lunch News 

Schools in Wolf Creek can now have hot lunches as long as specific protocols 

are followed. For example, the orders have to come straight from the          

restaurants to the schools and be individually packaged and named for       

students. Please stay tuned for some upcoming hot lunches at EJSMS! 

Budget and District Video Review in Anticipation of Budget Release 

Superintendent Jayson Lovell sent out an invitation for school council 

parents/guardians to participate in a Thought Exchange on prioritizing 

budget dollars in light of the anticipated shortfall of funding. There is 

an informative video from Wolf Creek here. The Thought Exchange is 

located here. It will be open until February 12.  

A reminder that outstanding fees on accounts must be cleared       

before upcoming hot lunch items may be purchased. 

Joint Council Meeting - On March 24, 2021, all parents/guardians 

are invited to join an online session with Noah Boakye Yiadom 

who will be speaking on Mental Health First Aid.  

NEXT SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING: February 25th @ 7:15pm 

The online link will be available on our Facebook page on the day of. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e1xrqRceHqg&feature=youtu.be
https://my.thoughtexchange.com/#559167297


World Read Aloud Day “calls global attention 
to the importance of reading aloud and shar-
ing stories.” When we connect our     students 

through Skype, Google Hangouts, or other 
web tools, they experience the power of the 
read aloud and realize that they are connect-
ed with a bigger world that is both the same 
and different from them. By connecting our 

voices through reading aloud, we are reading 
on behalf of the 758 million people who can-

not read.  

S c h o o l  C o u n c i l  u p d a t e  

 There will be a joint 

school council meeting        

between the Lacombe WCPS 

Schools on March 24th. This 

year’s speaker is Noah Boakye

-Yiadom, speaking on  Mental 

Health First Aid. 

 Noah Boakye-Yiadom is a health promotion facilitator with    

Alberta Health Services. He received his Bachelor of Health Sciences 

(BHSc) degree from University of Western Ontario, Master of Public 

Health (MPH) from Lakehead University and currently pursuing his 

doctorate in mental health promotion at the University of            

Calgary.  He provides facilitation, consultation and support service 

through the development, implementation and evaluation of      

programs, activities and resources that promotes mental health, 

prevents addiction and suicide to the communities in Lacombe 

County, Ponoka County and Clearwater County.  

This will take place virtually and is open to all parents/guardians 

from all schools. We hope to see you in this online session! 



C o a c h ’ s  C o r n e r  

If you have any questions, please contact 

Melissa Rogers @ 403-782-3096 ext. 4032 

Whole School Fitness:  Look How Far We've Run! 

Students discovered that 20 laps of our gym = 1km of distance 

travelled.  Each class takes part in a 3 minute run once a week 

and we keep track of how many laps their whole class did.  We 

are adding the laps together and posting it so that each grade 

level can see how far of a distance they have travelled.  We are 

also making a chart to mark when they have reached certain 

land locations within Lacombe, Alberta and potentially            

beyond. The Fitness challenge will continue until spring break. 



M u s i c  U p d a t e  
 



A r o u n d  t h e  S c h o o l  

February 3, 2021 

February 3, 2021 



 

S w i f t y ’ s  S n i p p i t s  
 

Check out the links below for some great                  

information and resources! 

 

 

 

Parents As Partners in Reading 

https://cccf-fcsge.ca/ece-resources/topics/literacy-

books/parents-partner-reading/ 

 

Healthy Habits Include Fitness 

https://cccf-fcsge.ca/ece-resources/topics/child-

health-safety/healthy-habits-include-fitness/ 

 

Supporting Science Learning At Home 

https://3c3uo993kq32frgqdtj53hhl-wpengine.netdna

-ssl.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/RS_72-e.pdf 

https://cccf-fcsge.ca/ece-resources/topics/literacy-books/parents-partner-reading/
https://cccf-fcsge.ca/ece-resources/topics/child-health-safety/healthy-habits-include-fitness/
https://3c3uo993kq32frgqdtj53hhl-wpengine.netdna-ssl.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/RS_72-e.pdf


 

S p e c i a l  E v e n t s  D a y !  

What a FUN day filled with our    

Favorite Book Characters!                

It was so wonderful to see all the 

variety & creativity in bringing                            

literature to life!  

Thank you to our Special Events 

Committee for planning another 

amazing day for EJSMS! 



A n n o u n c i n g . . .  
 

 

Our EJSMS extended family has grown by a few tiny feet! Both Mr. 

Fullarton & Miss Leibel have welcomed their new babies into the world! 

The baby girls are doing beautifully ~ 

Hilda Isla Harriet Fullarton 

January 20th 

8lbs 15oz 

Maelie Laura Cull 

December 12th 

5lbs 11oz 



 
C o m m u n i t y  E v e n t s  

 



  

  

  

What is coming up? 
 March 12th: PD Day 

March 18th: Color Day! 

March 22, 23 & 24th: Portfolio Walks  

March 24th: Joint School Council Session 

March 26th: PD Day 

March 29th - April 1st: Spring Break 

No School for Students 


